The VOICE of the VILLAGE

Hilbert, Wisconsin November 2015

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD--
Highlights of the November Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:
*Change Order #4 for the treatment plant upgrade project for an additional $18,784.87 of work at the plant.
*Payment request for submitted bills through 11/10/15 in the amount of $392,569.26 for the treatment plant upgrade.
*To appoint Dan Starfeld as alternate Emergency Government Director.
*The 2016 Budget for all funds. The overall tax rate for the village will be $7.3098799 which is an increase of $0.5606158
compared to last year. Copies are available by contacting the clerk's office.
*Award the bid for the sale of the Chevy Kodiak Dump Truck to Greg Hackbarth for $5,000.
*To renew our insurance for 2016 with the League of Wisconsin Municipalities Mutual Insurance Company
*The conceptual plan for the Sargento Foods expansion.

The village board received notification of the following:
*Notice of receipt of the quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of $2,318.76.
*Notice of final 1/1/15 population estimate for the village of 1,171 residents.

BECOME ACTIVE IN YOUR LOCAL GOVERNMENT

If you have ever thought about running for local office, here is your opportunity. Nomination papers for the 2016 spring election can
begin circulation on December 1t and the deadline for returning them is 5 p.m. on January 5". There are three village trustee positions
up for election in the spring. If you have any questions or wish to run for one of the offices, please contact the clerk's office.

UPCOMING EVENTS

*Hilbert/Potter Optimist Club Annual Bingo Bash, November 21st. Doors will open at 6 p.m. with bingo beginning at 7 p.m.
*The Clerk's Office will be closed on November 13" November 18t and November 19t,

HAPPY RETIREMENT!!

The Village Board and Employees want to take this time to wish Darlene Buechel the very best in her retirement. Her last day here was
November 6™ after serving the village for the last 22 years as our Deputy Clerk Treasurer. The village was very lucky to have such a
great, dedicated employee. HAPPY RETIREMENT DARLENE!

Next Regular Board Meeting, Tuesday, December 8, 2015, 7 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com



